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Cement or Calcium aluminate and Gypsum are not compatible…When in 
contact with each other, a crystal is formed (ettringite), which separates (de-

bonds) the two materials when walked on or carts/chairs are rolled on the floor. 
 

 

 

When we use a gypsum based 
floor leveling product, it is 

important to understand the skim 
coat product that is being used.   

 

Typically, the skim coat product is 
cementitious or has calcium 

aluminate in the product, so the 
gypsum based floor leveling will 

need 2-coats of primer, in order to 
properly separate the two 

materials.   
This is the ONLY way that these 
two products will work with one 

another. 
 

 

 

We should always request all the products, including the skim coat product for review. 
 

Note that some products represent themselves as “cementitious” when they are actually more gypsum 
or similar based products.  The only way to find this out is to review the SDS report.   

Always request the SDS of any floor preparation product & review. 
 

   
 

 
 

If you have any questions or would like a second opinion…please contact your Quality 
Department to review the products. 


